

DARTMOUTH-HITCHCOCK MEDICAL CENTER

Dartmouth Medicine seeks to convey the breadth and depth of the education, research, and clinical activities of DMS and DHMC; to serve as a publication of historical record; to stimulate thought and discussion on issues in medicine and medical education; and to reflect the range of opinions and activities among Dartmouth medical students, faculty, and alumni. Abbreviations used in these pages include DMS (Dartmouth Medical School), DHMC (Dartmouth-Hitchcock Medical Center), MHMH (Mary Hitchcock Memorial Hospital), and DC (Dartmouth College). The opinions of contributors do not necessarily reflect those of DMS or DHMC.

DARTMOUTH MEDICINE is published four times a year—the Fall issue in mid-September, Winter in mid-December, Spring in mid-March, and Summer in mid-June.

We are happy to send Dartmouth Medicine—on a complimentary basis—to anyone who is interested in the subjects we cover. Write us if you'd like to be added to our rolls. Please note, however, that the complimentary subscription offer can be extended only to U.S. addresses.

Because our mailing list comes from six separate databases, some readers may receive duplicate copies. Please share extra copies with someone else, or send us the address panels from all the copies you receive, and we will be glad to eliminate the duplication.

The contents of this magazine may not be reproduced without permission, but we are often able—and glad—to extend such permission.

To reach Dartmouth Medicine: U.S. Mail: 1 Medical Center Drive (HB 7070), Lebanon, NH 03756 FedEx/UPS: 21 Lafayette Street, #303, Lebanon, NH 03766 Phone: 603-653-0772 Fax: 603-653-0775

E-mail: DartMed@Dartmouth.edu Web: dartmed.dartmouth.edu

> © 2008 Dartmouth College DMS28M0908LP



DARTMOUTH MEDICINE

A Magazine for Alumni and Friends of Dartmouth Medical School and Dartmouth-Hitchcock Medical Center Vol., 33, No. 1 Fall, 2008

FEATURES

Sound & Silence By Jennifer Durgin

The emotion of learning that your baby was born profoundly deaf. The challenge of learning sign language so you can communicate with her. The angst of deciding whether or not to have a device to help her hear implanted in her head. A DARTMOUTH MEDICINE staff member shares the twists and turns in an unexpected parental journey.



By Chin Woon Ping 38

When an English professor suffers a stroke, someone who personifies facility with language is rendered unable to communicate. But after her skill with words returns, she has a compelling story to tell. Here—in the form of a play she shares what it feels like to have your brain held hostage.

Lessons in Dying Well By Deborah Lee Luskin

42

Most physicians have far more experience with death than the average person does. Even so, when they experience the death of a parent, it shakes them personally and affects them professionally. Four physicians with Dartmouth ties share final lessons learned from a parent—how best to care for someone at the end of life.

Check out our online edition at dartmed.dartmouth.edu and this issue's WEB EXTRAS at dartmed. dartmouth.edu/fall08/html/we.php.







DEPARTMENTS

Discoveries	3
Two-pronged cancer vaccine What lab animals eat and more	3 8
Vital Signs	9
A new chair for biochem National pharm panel and more	13 14
Point of View	23
By Donald W. Smith, M.D.	
Letters	24
Grand Rounds	49
By Joseph F. O'Donnell, M.D.).
Transforming Medicine Campaign	50
Faculty Focus	52
Constance Brinckerhoff, Ph.D.	
Alumni Album	54
Paul Zamecnik, M.D., '34	
Student Notebook	62
By Kristen Yurkerwich	

COVER

Art of Medicine

Judson Pealer

When their daughter, Geneva, was born, Jennifer and Then they had to come to terms with the fact that Geneva was profoundly deaf. Jen Durgin, a member of this magazine's staff, shares the family's journey in the feature photo is by Jon Gilbert Fox.

Christian Durgin were as proud and excited as any new parents. starting on page 26. The cover

64